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                  WEEKLY CALENDAR                                     
SUNDAY, June 12 
  9:15 - Sunday School 
10:30 - Morning Worship  
  2:00 - Bridal Tea Shower  
                  honoring Lexie Harper and Davis Harrison 

 WEDNESDAY, June 15 
  5:15 - Prayer Meeting/Chapel 

FRIDAY, June 17 

 6:00 - G.I.F.T. (note date change) 

 
 

  

     

USHERS FOR JUNE 
Landry Adkins, Justin Anders, John Anderson,  

Tyler Covington, Leslie Dunn, John Ellis, Riley Garrett, 
Ryan Haarala, Wallace Heggie, George Hill, Joe Pettey, 

Lee Rogers, Walter Rogers, Jr., Scott Sills, and 
Brad Williams 

                Deacon of the Week                                                                                                                                                                     
June 12 - Jeremy Hill          June 19 - Brad Sykes             
      June 26 - Joe Kieronski 
July 3 - Larry Roberts         July 10 - Joey Mabry 
July 17 - Sam McCorkle     July 24 - Jet Scarbrough 
         July 31 - Elliot Brewer 

           Last Sunday’s Record - June 5, 2022 
        Sunday School: 174  Offering:  $22,636.10 
                               January 1, 2022      
     Requirements:    $611,523.08 
                   Receipts:         $607,102.18 

        Deacon’s Breakfast -  June 12 

                 8:00 a.m.     Fellowship Hall   

VOLUNTEER MINISTRY - June 12 

Worship Welcomers 
Brandon and Brittney 

Harkins 
Leslie and Susan Dunn 

Preschool Ext. Session 
Timothy and Candice 

Maloney 

 Security Team 4 
Van Goodman 
Landry Adkins  
Davis Miller  

Greg Monsour 
 

Greeters 
David and Helen Webb 

Benny Harrison 
Earl Laird 

Launch 
Ben and Julie Webb 

Counting Committee 
Marcia Brewer,  

chairman 
Landry Adkins 

John Morgan Mims 
 

                      Family Night Supper  
               has been suspended for the summer  
                    and  will resume  August 17. 

FBC Scholarship Applications 
are due this Sunday, June 12.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mississippi Baptist All State  
Youth Choir and Orchestra                                 

Concert Tour   
 

First Baptist Church         
 Sunday, June 12   

10:30 a.m. 

FBC Pastor Search Committee  
Please keep the Pastor Search Committee 

in your prayers. 
Tommy Allen, chairman        Fay Adkins                    

Kacey Bailey    Elliot Brewer  Leonard Cobb                                             
Chris Lauderdale    Joni Miller 

The Pastor Search Committee is now              
accepting  resumes through a dedicated                    

email address: 
fbcmsearch@gmail.com  

Please feel free to share this information with 
potential candidates.  Thank you 

mailto:fbcmsearch@gmail.com


Memorials… 
       Capital Improvements Fund 
In memory of:  Ted Rayborn 
      (Tommy Allen’s brother-in-law) 
                 JoAnn Braddock 
           Harry and Dorothy Little 
      Lucile Hicks        Hoot Gipson 
                  Vondell Gullette 
            Missions and Ministry 
In honor of:  Maureen Jackson 
       Mark Wiggins    Lisa Powell 
             Janice Deweese Jones 
In memory of:  Henry Wilson 
         Don and Virginia McCormick 
             (Laura Abney’s parents) 
                        Music 
In honor of:   Mike and Janice Covert 
                      Lydia Sanders 
In memory of:  Jane Terry 
       Doris Lummus   Cassie Kauerz 
          Lionel and  Louise Ellis 
                 (John Ellis’ parents) 

                
Vacation Bible School  

 SPARK STUDIOS 

   June 20 - 24  
  for ages  PreK-4 to 6th grade    

8:30 to 12:00 noon  

         CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
          THURSDAY, JUNE 16  

          BOWLING @ EventZona  
1:30 to 4:00 p.m.  

Meet at the church at 1:00 to ride the van or 
meet us @ EventZona by 1:15 

COST: $12 (includes 2 games and bowling shoe 
rental.)  YOU MUST BRING SOCKS! 

We’ll return to FBCM for pickup by 4:15 or pick 
up @EventZona by 4:00. 

THURSDAY, JUNE 30 - Pep’s Point                   
Water Park in Hattiesburg, MS 

Leave @ 8:30 a.m.  Return by 5:00 p.m. 
COST:  TBD       Bring a sack lunch! 

Don’t forget your swimsuit, towel, sunscreen 
and change of clothes.   

NOTE:  Space is limited for transportation.  We 
might need people to drive personal vehicles. 

  FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON   
               Tuesday, June 28th   
         12:00 p.m.    Cost: $5.00 
   to Honor...to Fellowship...to Serve! 
  If you have already attended one of the first   
two luncheons, you don’t need to sign up again... 
just let the office know if you WILL NOT be able to 
attend.   First time attendees, please call the 
church office by Friday, June 24 to make a reser-
vation. Thanks! 

Dear First Baptist Church Family, 
Father’s Day, June 19, is fast approaching.  
This is the day we have chosen to have 
our MSS Sunday Fund collection at First 
Baptist.  The Sunday Fund is a benevolent 
fund that helps take care of those living in Al-
dersgate or other MSS communities who have out-
lived their resources.  
 
For elders living at Aldersgate or any of the other 
Methodist Senior Services retirement communities 
in Mississippi, worry about how they will pay their 
rent is taken away by the Sunday Fund. No one has 
ever been asked to leave a MSS community be-
cause they could not pay their rent.  Your support 
of this special fund helps assure that this will con-
tinue.  What better way is there to honor our fa-
thers on Fathers’ Day, than with a donation to the 
MSS Sunday Fund. Every penny that you donate 
goes directly to help residents in need. 
 
First Baptist Meridian consistently ranks in the top 
ten giving churches in  Mississippi.  Our support is 
very much appreciated by those receiving it.   Will 
you please consider a donation this year to the 
Sunday Fund?   
 
Your check made out to MSS Sunday Fund is 100% 
tax deductible.  You may use the envelope previ-
ously mailed to your and turn it in to the church 
office on or before Sunday, June 19, or you may 
mail it directly to the MSS Senior Services Office in 
Tupelo. 
 
We are honored to serve on the Aldersgate Board 
of Directors.  If you have any questions about the 
Sunday Fund or anything at Aldersgate, please 
don’t hesitate to call us.  We would love to talk to 
you.  Aldersgate is  a wonderful place.  Thank you 
so much for considering a gift to the Sunday Fund 
this year! 
       Sincerely, 
              Leslie Dunn                   Tony Fouts  
              Jeremy Hill                   Chris Lauderdale  

As most of you know, we are experiencing 
difficulty with getting your weekly publica-
tions delivered to you on time via the 
USPS Bulk Mail Department and unfortu-
nately, it is not cost effective to send all 
the weekly mail at first class postage 
rates.  Beginning next week, if you have an 
email address on file, we will email you 
The Messenger and The Prayergram/
Communicator on Thursday of each 
week.  If you do not have email capabili-
ties, we will continue to mail your publi-
cations but they will be sent by first class 
mail, instead of through the bulk mail de-
partment, which should get them to you 
sooner.  We appreciate your cooperation 
as we make this needed change.   


